

Beverley District High School P&C

MEETING

Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> June 2022

7:15pm to 8:30pm

Type of meeting: General Meeting

Meeting Chair: Matt Davey

Attendees: Kelly Mann, Jaylee Tonkin, Ben Murray, Hollie Smith, Phill Veitch, Adrian Lister, Jacinta Murray, and Melissa Blechynden.

Apologies: Aliesha Murray, Skye Doncon, Tamara Nixan and Carissa Shaw.

1. Opening Meeting @ 7:07pm
2. Approval of minutes from last meeting and business arising from the minutes.  
Moved: Ben Murray                      Seconded: Hollie Smith

Business Arising

3. Correspondence in – As per correspondence book.
  - Principal permission letter for P&C Lotto
4. Correspondence Out –
  - March special general meeting minutes.
  - Promotion and winners chart of P&C Super 66 Lotto in Blarney and newsletter.
  - June general meeting reminder – email, blarney and text message to parents.
  - Newsletter statement of committee members for 2022 after AGM nominations
5. Treasurer's Report – See attached.
6. Principal's Report – See attached.
7. Sub-Committee Reports –
  - K-PP Committee
    - Kelly Mann organised a hot cross bun fundraiser which raised almost \$300.
8. New Business
  - a) Special mention of Chris and Bruce Mann for catering the interschool cross country carnival. They raised almost \$500, took on all the work and made the event more enjoyable for parents, staff and students.

- b) P&C members discussed turnover or experienced staff with Adrian. Discussed ideas of how to attract them back to the school. Also how to attract a primary science teacher or home economics teacher by promotion of the new facilities in the position advertisement. Primary science this semester isn't being reported due to the inability to have a consistent teacher and how this can be addressed for next semester.
- c) Kelly Mann asked where parents can send positive feedback to the school. Adrian replied to email this directly to the school and confirm in the email if they are happy for the information to be shared publicly.
- d) Wood Drive fundraiser is being organised by Ben, Phill and Matty. Location and time to be confirmed, a possible date is the 24<sup>th</sup> of July. Jaylee will need to start promotion for this by the 20<sup>th</sup> of June to advertise on Facebook, Blarney and the newsletter. People can come and collect a trailer load (6 by 4) for \$200.

A trailer of fire wood will also be cut and filled on the 24<sup>th</sup> to be raffled. Megan Vandenberg will organise the tickets to sell through the students at the school from week 9 and at other possible events.

- e) Phill Veitch is organising the battery fundraiser. Jaylee will help with promotion and Hollie Smith will confirm with Carl if the forklift is available to be used.
- f) Nature playground upgrade under the olive trees in the year 1-3 play area was discussed. Melissa is going to talk to Kristian about the project. Adrian has sent through the plans. Jaylee will apply for the shire grant for funding after July 1<sup>st</sup>.
- g) Spring Back to Beverley will also have some opportunities for the P&C to participate and fundraise. This will be confirmed closer to the event.

## 9. Adjournment@ 8:35pm

Next Meeting: Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> August, 7pm, at the school staffroom.